
N.J.O.R.T.C. MEETING  JULY 16TH, 2017 
 
 
Pat called the meeting to order at 2:05 P.M., the Pledge of Allegiance was led by Bob 
Sabino.  Pat thanked Bob and Joan Notar for hosting the meeting at their home.  Pat 
introduced guest Susan Mirro and Paul and Jackie Werdan who became members in 
January.   
 
Arlene announced the anniversaries and birthdays. 
 
Minutes were read by Toni Sabino. 
 
Steve Handy did the treasurer report, 10,867.72 was the closing balance in our account. 
 
Lois said there was no correspondence . 
 
Arlene read the sunshine report, cards were sent to Alec Johnstone to get well and 
Diane Szura was sent a sympathy card for her mom. 
 
Lois said there was no news with C.T.C.I. 
 
Joanne said C.T.C.I. has a new treasurer. 
 
Paul is working on the news letter and asked if anyone has anything to put in it to 
please get it to him soon. 
 
Bill wanted to know if we thought he should put something about the convention in the 
next Early Bird. 
 
Paul Adamoff introduced a new member, Richard Oleski and his wife, they attended a 
meeting months ago and came back. 
 
Joanne stated there was nothing new with the web page, Facebook is getting a lot of 
hits. 
 
Pat stated that things for the club are on hold until after the convention. 
 
Joanne is running for director for region one. 
 
Pat explained how C.T.C.I is important and it is good to have our people involved. 
 
Pat said you must be registered to volunteer for the convention. 
 
Lois explained the counts for the convention and what was happening with the car 
judging, there are 108 cars and 25 trailers at this time. 
 



Pat stated the Rich was able to get traffic barriers. 
 
Joanne showed the judges hats, she stated that everything for the convention is 
ordered and most are already in. 
 
Pat showed the CD he made for the convention goody bags. 
 
Pat explained what is happening if someone cancels, no refunds unless someone wants 
the tickets. 
 
Joanne explained about wheelchairs on the tours. 
 
Arleen needs 2 to 3 more bus captains for the N.Y. trip. List of volunteers are being 
given out. 
 
Lois did a random number search for the door prizes. 
 
Dian tricky tray explained about list that will go into giddy bags, tickets will be $10 per 
sheet. 
 
Arlene talked about the hospitality room. 
 
Toni spoke about the welcome dessert. 
 
Pat spoke about the BBQ. 
 
Rich spoke about the show cars and security, also said that the trophies are ordered. 
 
Rich explained that the concourse judge judges the engine, interior and exterior also the 
undercarriage,  touring cars are closed, judge walks around car and judges by what 
they see ( hoods up), must have driven car from home to the convention. 
 
If car is is being judged you must go to judges and owners meeting. 
 
Photographers Joanne and Linda. 
 
Joanne car show announcement, Warwick N.Y. August 19th, 12:00 to 8:00 PM  
 
Mike vendor room want to talk about volunteers. 
 
No meeting in August, next meeting is 9/24 at 2:00 pm at Delizas hosted by Lucille 
Caballa, October meeting will be a road trip to Brooklyn hosted by Harriet and Paul who 
will be leaving the club because they are moving. 
 
Meeting ended at 3:17 PM. 
 


